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WATER SERVICES HYDROEXCAVATION / 

HOMEOWNER INFORMATION MEETING
City of Frankenmuth & Frankenmuth Township
Wednesday, August 23, 2023
5:30 PM
Project Overview
Water Superintendent O’Brien explained the lead and copper rule that was revised by EGLE in 2018. The water department is required to do physical verifications to ensure that the materials used for the unknown services are copper. The number of services that need to be verified is dependent on the unknown services.

Homes and businesses for the verification were chosen at random using a number generator provided by EGLE. There are three points of physical verification, two involve using hydro excavation. The property owner does not need to be there for the two outside physical verifications. The hydro excavation process is as minimally invasive as possible, it will create a 12-18 in diameter hole. There will not be heavy equipment parked on the property or piles of dirt left behind. Once a picture is taken the hole will be packed with sand, dirt, and grass seed. The process should take about an hour. If there is any settling over the winter, they will come back to do the necessary work to fix it. 

The third physical verification is inside the property in the basement taking a photo of the water line, it is non-invasive and should not take longer than a few minutes. The property owner will need to be there for the inside verification, this can be scheduled in advance if the owner is worried about timing or expects to be out of town during the verification. The plan is to complete the inside inspection while doing the outside hydro excavation, if they property owner is not home the water department will leave a note at the door asking the property owner to call and schedule an indoor inspection. All indoor inspections will be completed by someone who works at the City Water Department or the City DPW.
The tentative start date is in the next couple of weeks. They plan to work from 7 am – 4 pm with the expectation that each property should take roughly one hour. The substantial completion date is planned for November 18, 2023 and the final completion date is planned for May 1, 2024.

Property owners should have driveway access the whole time. If it is garbage day, the water department will move the trash to ensure it is picked up. They will also ensure that your mail will still be delivered if they are in front of your property when the mail is being dropped off.

Questions

Q: Were businesses and residents picked?

A: Yes, all of the properties with unknown services were chosen at random using the EGLE required number generator.

Q: What about the underground utilities and tree roots?
A: Miss Dig will be called out to mark the utilities and the hydro excavation hose can easily be moved an inch or two to ensure nothing buried is being interfered with.

Q: What happens if lead is found?

A: The property owner will be notified within 30 days and the City would be responsible for the replacement of all lead pipes. Everything in the City’s records shows that all of the pipes are copper.

Q: Is the excavation on private property?

A: Some are in the utility easement, some are at the property and some are just inside of the property line.

Q: Why would EGLE mandate this when our water is already being tested?

A: Unless a lead service pipe is disturbed the water will still test clean.

Q: What law gives EGLE the right to enter a private property?
A: City Council asked the same question and we have reached out to our local legislators about it and we have come to the conclusion that now is the best time to do this project. The longer we wait the higher the cost will be to the City and we risk not being compliant with EGLE which is a very big risk to take.

Q: Will there be notice for the verifications?

A: You will only need to be notified for the inside verification. If you are not home when we knock we will leave a note for you to call the water department and schedule the verification.

Q: What are you looking for in the basement?

A: It is a pipe in the wall or coming through the floor. The water meter will be close to it.

Q: Will this ruin my yard?

A: No it is as minimally invasive as possible. We will be working to restore your yard and planting grass seed. The contractor is aware of the beauty expectations in Frankenmuth.

Q: I have in ground sprinklers; will they be marked?

A: They will not be marked but the hydro excavation should not disturb them.

Q: Who is paying for all of this?

A: The City.

Q: Is the City liable for any leaks?

A: You should not encounter any leaks. If you do notice an issue after the verification has been performed, you can file a claim with the City.
Q: What is the hydro excavation process?
A: There will be a truck parked in the road with a tube that will reach the areas needed to be excavated. It will use high pressure water to create a hole deep enough to photograph the water line. The dirt will be suctioned into the truck; it will not be left in piles around your yard. The water department will take the photo and then the hole will be refilled.
Also included are some photos of the hydro excavation process. These photos, the meeting notes, and the powerpoint that was shown will be uploaded to the City website under the News & Announcements tab.

Kamryn Hoadley
City Clerk
